
Question on Notice 

No. 951 

Asked on 22 August 2024  

MS F SIMPSON ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION AND MINISTER FOR YOUTH 
JUSTICE (HON D FARMER) 

QUESTION:  

Will the Minister advise when there will be a new security fence installed around Pacific 
Paradise State Primary School? 

ANSWER: 

Security fencing is installed on a priority basis to schools, based on their risk rating. A school’s 
security risk rating is determined by taking into account the type and frequency of reported 
security incidents, including vandalism, disruptions to school operations and the cost of these 
incidents. These factors have varying levels of influence on a school’s overall risk rating, with 
funding for security fencing prioritised for schools with an extreme security risk rating.  

School Security Advisors provide schools with ongoing security advice and support. The 
School Security Advisor for Pacific Paradise State School will continue to develop ongoing 
strategies to mitigate security risks, including the promotion of the School Watch program.  


